
    
  
 

 

 BOROUGH OF MARYSVILLE 
COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES 

June 14, 2021 
                   

 
6:00 PM Work Session 
 
Pole Building or Add Garage Bays to Existing Garage at the Plant 
Nothing to report. 
 
Zoning Officer 
Zach said he is going to work with Greg on the zoning permit applications. 
 
CDBG 
David Magee asked the council members if anyone has any suggestions?  The following were 
suggestions from the council members:  MS4, bridge at the playground area be sandblasted and 
repainted, walking path to the playground.    
 
Rockville Estates - Phase III Developer Agreement  
Zach explained to council the changes requested.  Borough Council agreed to table this until the 
July meeting for an explanation from Greg Rogalski and Dan Altland.  
 
Council entered into executive session at 6:30 to discuss legal issues and exited at 6:55pm. 
 
 
7:00 PM Borough Council Meeting 
 
Vice-President, David Magee called the council meeting to order at 7:00pm.  The Pledge of 
Allegiance was recited and invocation given by Mayor Deb Troutman.  
 
Roll Call 

 
Lance Barthel - Absent  Deb Troutman, Mayor - Present     

Leigh Ann Urban - Present  Kim Charles, Secretary - Present  

 Stephen Copp - Present  Zachary Border, Borough Manager - Present 

Charles Wentzel - Present  Dan Altland, Solicitor - Absent 

Brian Webster - Present  Greg Ragolski, Engineer - Absent 

Dave Magee - Present   Richard Chorba, Treasurer - Present 

Alexandria Snyder - Present by phone   

 
Consent Items 
A motion by Brian Webster, seconded by Stephen Copp and approved unanimously to approve 
the May 10, 2021 minutes, financial statement and pay the bills. 
 



    
  
 

 

Public Comment (Please keep to a three-minute limit) 
No public comment. 
 
Engineer’s Report 
Nothing to report. 

 
Old Business 
 
South Main Street Bridge Project  
Zachary Border said the Request for Qualifications was sent to PennDOT and is waiting to hear 
back from them if it was approved. 
 
New Business  

 
Motion to provide a letter showing support for having hometown hero banners hung in 
Marysville 
A motion by Stephen Copp, seconded by Charles and approved unanimously to provide a letter 
showing support for having hometown hero banners. 
 
Motion to accept the proposal from Security Fence Company in the amount of $2,785.00 for new 
fence rollers at the waste water treatment plant 
A motion by Stephen Copp, seconded by Brian Webster and approved unanimously to accept the 
proposal from Security Fence Company in the amount of $2,785.00 for new fence rollers at the 
waste water treatment plant. 
 
Motion to accept the policy and procedure process for selection of an engineer for the South 
Main Street Bridge Project 
A motion by Leigh Ann Urban, seconded by Brian Webster and approved unanimously to accept 
the policy and procedure process for selection of an engineer for the South Main Street Bridge 
Project. 
 
Termination of Declaration 
A motion by Leigh Ann Urban, seconded by Charles Wentzel and approved unanimously to 
terminate the declaration set on March 13, 2020.   
 
CDBG 
A motion by Brian Webster, seconded by Stephen Copp to apply for the CDBG Grant.  Leigh 
Ann Urban amended the motion to include Zachary Border to complete the CDBG Grant 
application.  The motion was approved unanimously.        
 
Commission Reports on File 

 
Planning Commission 
Brain Webster asked Charles Wentzel when the Zoning Ordinance will be completed.  Charles 
said the Planning Commission should be finished in June and have the ordinance to council by 
July. 



    
  
 

 

David Magee wanted to know who authorized the Planning Commission to utilize the borough 
solicitor without the borough council’s approval.  Charles said they did receive permission in 
January or February 2020. 
 
A motion was made by Charles Wentzel, seconded by Leigh Ann Urban and passed with one nay 
vote to have Planning Commission contact the borough engineer and solicitor to review the 
ordinance revisions retroactive to January 2020.   
 
Code Enforcement Officer’s Report 
Nothing to report. 
 
Police Department 
Nothing to report. 
  
Fire Company  
Brian Webster reported people are donating water to the fire company. 
 
Brian said there have been issues with 53-foot tractor trailers coming thru town and trying to turn 
around.  He said there are signs on 11/15 by the Dollar General and Specialty Bakers.  Kelly 
Wetzel of 211 Chestnut, asked if they are being ticketed.  Patrolman Donald Brown said yes, 
some have been ticketed. 
 
Committee Reports  
 
Personnel: Nothing to report. 
  
Finance: Nothing to report. 
       
Sewer & Sanitation: Nothing to report. 
 
Parks & Recreation: The borough will be applying for a grant with the Hoveter Foundation.  The 
committee invited the borough council to attend the re-convene meeting on June 24, 2021 at 5:30 
with ideas on what to apply for.   
 
Streets: Nothing to report. 
 
Managers’ Report: Nothing to report. 
 
Marysville Park, Pool and Recreation Foundation: Nothing to report. 
 
Correspondence 
None 
 
 
 
 



    
  
 

 

Public Comment (Please keep to a three-minute limit) 
John Fasnacht of 21 N. Main Street said he has had tractor trailers on North Main Street as well.  
Can they be ticketed for being on North Main Street?  David Magee suggested he contact the 
Police Department of the PA State Police when this happens. 
 
John Fasnacht said this past Saturday there was an event at Liquid Noise.  He said he didn’t think 
an alcohol establishment was aloud to have music outside.  The music ended around 10:30pm. 
John said he reported them to the LCB and haven’t heard anything back from them. 
 
Richard Chorba of 117 Ridgeview Drive said this was the second time they had music outside.  
He could hear the music and feel the vibration in his house.   
 
David Magee asked Zachary Border to contact Dan Altland to see what can be done.  The noise 
ordinance is from 10:00pm until 7:00am.   
 
David Magee asked Zachary Border to contact the City of Williamsport for a copy of their 
fireworks ordinance. 
   
Media Questions 
None 
 
A motion by Brian Webster, seconded by Stephen Copp and approved unanimously to adjourn 
the meeting at 7:40pm. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Kim Charles 
 

 


